UNIVERSITY OF OREGON
EUGENE AND PORTLAND

OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT 814 OREGON BUILDING September 24, 1934

Mrs. Gertrude Bass Warner c/o 40 Howells Road Belmont, Massachusetts

Dear Mrs. Warner:

I have received your telegram, your letter and the photographs. It is indeed most kind and encouraging to know that you are so much interested in what we are trying to do. I regret exceedingly that you are not here so that I could get your views on the matter, but the whole thing has come up so suddenly that it seemed an opportunity which we could not let go and there was no time to do much except pack our trunks and start.

I have talked the matter over with President Boyer pretty carefully and I shall endeavor to find out the situation in Japan as best I can. Dr. Coleman also is giving his suggestions while the Consul, Mr. Nakamura, is giving me unstinted aid.

I plan really to look over the ground as carefully as I can and then report to President Boyer on my return. You, doubtless, will be here by that time and we shall have the value of your counsel in whatever is decided should be done.

Miss Perkins has handed me, through President Boyer, a number of photographs as per your request so that I am going rather well prepared to show what we have - thanks to you and your very great kindness.

Again assuring you of my pleasure in knowing that you are so kindly disposed in the matter and hoping to be able to work out something which will be to your satisfaction, I remain,

Most cordially yours, BurkBrown Facker,

Vice-President

BBB S

the Shotograms. It is indeed not kind and encouraging to know that you are trying to know that you are trying to see . . and there was no fine to do much except pack our wants on esw ered; but and your very great kindness.